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CITY OF DULUTH
DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY RESOURCES
Community Development Division
411 W 1st St Rm 407 • Duluth, Minnesota 55802-1197
Phone: 218/730-5480 Fax: 218/730-5915 1;",Keith A: Hamre, Manager

khamre@duluthmn.gov

January 20, 2010

Legislative Reference Library
ATTN: Acquisitions Dept.
645 State Office Building
St. Paul, MN 55155-1050

RE: 2009 Minn. Laws Chap. 78 Art. 6 Sec. 8 Subd. 3 (Minn. Stat. 137.701)

To Whom it May Concern:

Thank you for your inquiry regarding the report on the status and activities of the
development of university neighborhoods in Duluth. The City of Duluth and University
of Minnesota Duluth have discussed university neighborhood development and chose
not to establish the membership of a formal organization for the purposes of improving
the campus neighborhoods. Instead the City of Duluth has included the University of
Minnesota Duluth in the development of the City's new Unified Development Code,
which will set land use and development standards for the entire city. During this
process, the neighborhoods in close proximity to the University of Minnesota Duluth
Campus have been studied to address university neighborhood housing, development
and planning, and other factors as outlined in the statute.

Therefore, the City of Duluth has not developed the formal report that the Legislative
Reference Library requested on January 1'I, 20'10. If you have further questions,
please call (218) 730-5480,

Respectfully submitted,

Keith Hamre,
Manager
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